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I received the complaint and respond accordingly. 

The individual identifies in his complaint that he is not filing the complaint because of my specific 

violations of any requirements.  Instead, he states that his complaint against me is one of over a 

thousand he has filed with the PDC in relation to our state’s campaign finance laws. 

In 2024, I did file both original and amended PDC forms.  I do attempt to file my reports on time.  I file 

these reports myself; I do not have an assistant or service to do this work.  I rarely if ever receive a 

notice from the PDC that my reports are late and I have worked in the last few years to get my filings in 

on time. 

Early in 2025, one of my clients, while filing their L3, noticed a discrepancy in the reports I’d filed vs their 

own bookkeeping.  The subcontractor I employ has a shared payment system – part with their own firm, 

and part with a law/lobby firm.  The total dollar payment had been inaccurately attributed and needed 

to be corrected for the year.  I made that fix, amending the reports for the year.  Additionally, I worked 

with the entities to make sure we were in agreement prior to their filing the L3. 

Also, I had an additional client who had slightly increased my retainer.  Realizing I had made an error in 

reporting, I went back through my reports to update that retainer dollar amount to the correct number. 

At no time was I contacted by the PDC for these changes; my clients and I caught the errors, and I made 

the updates of my own accord.  I report the actual dollar amounts I’m paid by clients, and what I pay to 

my subcontractor.  I want to be sure those totals are accurate, and in that effort, had to file amended 

reports to ensure their accuracy for the general public’s review. 

I take my filing of the PDC reports seriously and take offense at the accusation by this individual that I 

may be somehow trying to hide something by filing “late reports”.  In fact, I was ensuring my reports are 

accurate for the record for anyone – including this person – to review. 

My reports may not be perfect, but they are corrected.  And they are corrected without contact by the 

PDC or anyone else concerned with the transparency of my company or my clients.  The only reason this 

individual selected my records is because of his vendetta against the PDC – NOT because I have taken 

any actions to hide my actions from the public. 

I ask that my case please be dismissed based on his issue with the state’s campaign finance laws, and 

not my reporting to the PDC for lobbyist work. 

Holly Chisa 

(360)791-6647 

hollychisa@hpcadvocacy.com 

https://wapdc.freshdesk.com/a/contacts/13008777011

